
  

  

 

 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Autumn Term 2023              

Curriculum Newsletter 



 Reception  

Mrs Rushton’s Class 

The first term at school is always a very exciting term! 
The children have settled in well and are getting used 
to the routines of the school day. This term we will 
be learning about the topic of ‘All about me’. We will 
be learning about ourselves and our families, where 
we live and what our interests are.  
We will be looking at how we have changed since we 
were babies, what we could do then and what we can 
do now. If possible, please could you send a baby photo 
of your child into school. This will be returned to you at 
the end of the topic.  
 
We will soon be starting our phonics lessons which are 
lots of fun! Fred the frog will be helping the children to 
learn the letter sounds. They will then learn to blend the sounds together to begin to read 
words.   
 
We will also be learning about the season of Autumn and spending lots of time learning 
outside. We love to learn outside, but our grass area is often wet. If you haven’t already done 
so, could you please send your child with a named pair of wellies that can be kept on our welly 
rack at school.  
It would also be helpful to keep a plastic carrier bag and a spare set of clothes, including 
underwear and socks or tights, in your child’s bag just in case their clothes get wet at school.  
 
After half-term we will be learning about the topic of Superheroes. We will learn about the 
important work of real-life superheroes such as doctors, firefighters and police. The children 
will be using their superhero powers to undertake lots of special superhero challenges linked 
to our areas of learning! 
 
We will be having PE lessons on a Tuesday and a Thursday with our sports coach, Mr Graham. 
We do not get changed for PE but children will be taking off their jumpers or cardigans. Please 
ensure that your child has appropriate footwear for PE and that everything is labelled with 
your child’s name as it can be very tricky to sort out otherwise! Throughout the week, we will 
also take part in various physical development activities outside. These may include balancing 
activities, obstacle courses, ball games and much more.  
 
In the next couple of weeks, children will be given reading diaries and reading books to 
practise at home. At the moment, these may be conversation books without words, or ditty 
sheets with first words. Please could you write in the reading diary when you have heard your 
child read at home. It doesn’t need to be a lengthy comment. Can your child tell a story about 
what is happening / talk about the characters and what they may be saying or thinking?  
Every time your child has read four times at home, they will be entered into the reading raffle 
which is drawn every Friday in class.  
 
We use Dojo points in Reception. This is a point system where the children can earn points for 

good behaviour, work and effort in all areas. Children receive two dojo points each time they 

read at home. Once children reach 50 points they receive a prize. 

We look forward to a fantastic first term at school!  



 
Class 2 

Mrs Brazier’s Class 

This term Class 2’s topic is India. We will be learning about 

continents and where India is located as well as the ways in 

which the physical and human features of India compared to 

where we live. The children will also be piecing together 

maps of the U.K. including naming and locating the four 

countries and capital cities. We will be learning about Indian 

culture and traditions as well as stories. In addition to this 

we will also be learning about Mother Teresa and her life 

including her work in India. We will be making and tasting 

Indian food too. In science this term we will be looking at materials. The children will be 

organising natural and man-made materials, thinking carefully about the suitability of 

materials for different objects. We will also be looking closely at key scientists who are 

famous for their discoveries and inventions with materials. 

We also have lots of exciting investigations to complete.  

We will be doing outdoor learning every week over the 

autumn term, such as identifying trees and plants and 

exploring habitats - look out for Outdoor Learning slips as 

children will need their wellies and coats on these days as 

the weather begins to change through autumn.  

We have a range of different types of writing to explore this term including stories, 

letters, diaries, and instructions. Our first focus will be on will be on saying and 

writing accurate sentences which are punctuated correctly. Our Writing will be 

based on fantastic texts that we read together as a class. The children will also learn 

about the variety of year 2 spelling, punctuation, and vocabulary which they will be 

using within their own writing.  

Whole class reading takes place daily with children having focused 

tasks relating to a piece of text which will be re-visited each day 

over the course of a week. During the week children are 

immersed in the text, having multiple opportunities to read as 

well as answer questions. This helps to build their familiarity and 

confidence in reading and develop appropriate strategies for decoding words. 

Please read with your child at home each day and ensure that home reading diaries are 

signed and returned to school daily.    

In Mathematics the children will have lots of practical opportunities to partition, recombine 

and compare and order two-digit numbers. We will then focus on all four operations that 

link into the wider curriculum and the children will be engaging in lots of problem solving 

too.  



Children will have P.E. lessons twice a week. In this time, they will participate in a range of 

activities to develop their existing knowledge and skills. They will build on their teamwork 

and cooperation too. Please ensure your child has appropriate footwear for P.E.  

The children have made a fantastic start to Year 2 and we are all looking forward to the 

exciting term ahead! 

Class 3 

Mr Morgan’s Class 

We have an incredibly exciting term ahead of us with lots of fun and interesting things to learn 

about.   

We start the year with ‘The Victorians’ topic in which we will 

be learning all about Queen Victoria and the life and times of 

the people who lived during her reign. We will be finding out 

about significant changes in science and industry which took 

place over the Victorian period. We have a wide range of 

learning experiences planned across the term, in which 

children will be emerged in experiential learning about the 

Victorian way of life.   

Our 

first Science topic in Year 3 is Healthy 

Eating. The children will be learning 

about different food groups and the 

nutrients that they contain and in 

doing so will develop a good 

understanding about why having a 

healthy diet is so important. Making 

bread as part of our DT lessons, will 

support this as we will be looking at a 

range of ingredients and the nutrients 

which they provide. We will also be 

making comparisons between what we 

eat now and what The Victorians ate.  

After half term our Science topic is 

Light and Shadows, where we will be finding out about how shadows are formed and how 

they can change in shape and size. We will be making good use of peg dolls (to be made in 

DT) by using them as shadow puppets to investigate shadow formation. The children will be 

able to ask scientific questions and they will begin to make conclusions using the results of 

their investigations.  

We have a wide range of different types of writing to explore this term including stories, 

letters, diaries and non-chronological reports. Our Writing will centre around our main texts 

which are ‘Oliver Twist’ and ‘The Secret Diary of Jane Pinny,’ both of which have links to our 

Victorian topic. The children will learn about the structure of different text types and the 

variety of year 3 spelling, punctuation and vocabulary which they will be using to enhance 

their own writing. 



Whole class reading takes place daily with children having focused tasks relating to a piece of 

text. During the week children are immersed in the text and have multiple opportunities to 

answer a range of questions. This helps to build their familiarity and confidence.    

In Mathematics, we have started the term by focusing on place value and will continue to do 

so as the term progresses. We will then be building on using formal methods in each of the 

calculations – addition, subtraction, multiplication and division – ensuring that the correct 

vocabulary is used and understood. Throughout their learning in Mathematics, children will 

have opportunities to use the knowledge and skills they are developing, to engage in 

reasoning and problem solving. They will also continue to develop their recall of times tables 

facts, which they should continue to practise at home. 

We are really excited to start learning Spanish this half term. We will be finding out ways to 

greet each other and how to ask questions.  

PE will be delivered on Tuesdays and Thursdays with 

children continuing to take part in a range of activities to 

develop their knowledge and skills. They will build on 

their existing ability to work as a team, showing excellent 

cooperation skills. Please ensure your child has 

appropriate footwear for P.E. 

We have a busy and exciting term ahead of us with lots of 

fantastic learning to look forward to. The children have 

started the new school year with excellent attitudes 

towards their learning, already showing interest and 

excitement for the topics we have in store. 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 

 

Class 4’s topic, this term, is ‘Rotten Romans’. During this term children will learn about ancient 

Rome and the rise and fall of the Roman Empire. There will be lots of opportunities to research 

and discuss the Roman Empire, including; Roman lifestyles, clothing, Roman soldiers and the 

British invasion. During the term we will also research the life of a gladiator: what they did 

and why; what weapons they used and where gladiator fights took place. 

 



In geography, we will research where Italy is and what it is like, with an expectation that 

children will then be able to locate Italy 

on world and European maps as well as 

identifying Rome and other major cities. 

We will also discuss geographical 

features such as its size, population, 

mountains and rivers identifying the 

main tourist attractions. We will use any 

information gathered to compare 

similarities and differences between 

Italy and Britain. We will also be looking 

at the roads made by the Roman soldiers and where they were built. The children will then 

have an opportunity to make their own road/path on the school grounds. 

 

During our writing, we will learn about the legend of Romulus and Remus, creating our own 

Roman inspired plays and stories. We will also be writing explanation texts and information 

texts as well as letters using Roman artefacts, people and places. We will be creating our own 

non-fiction texts. 

  

In mathematics, we will be focusing on place value, looking at partitioning and recombining 

four-digit numbers. We will be researching roman numerals and their legacy in today’s 

society. Children will learn to convert between units of measures and multiply and divide by 

10’s, 100’s and 1000’s including decimals.  

 

Our science topic this 

term is electricity, we will 

be looking at keeping 

ourselves safe around 

electrical items inside and 

outside of the home. We 

will be learning to make 

electrical circuits including 

different variables such as 

a buzzer or switch, as well 

as using symbols to 

represent the 

components. We will research famous scientists associated with electricity and understand 

some of the major discoveries to do with electricity. 

 



Guided reading will happen every day and will consist of a weekly task. During this time there 

will be an opportunity for whole class readings texts, sequencing stories and events and 

identifying features of fictional and non-fiction texts. The children will receive a weekly slip to 

explain the text and tasks that they have completed during the week. 

 

Our PE sessions are Wednesday and Thursday, as the weather gets colder, please ensure your 

child has the correct clothing. The children have an exciting term to look forward to! 

Year 5 

Miss Carver’s Class 

What a fantastic return! We have made such a stunning start to this term, the children are 

full of resilience and have worked extremely hard already, I have already been very 

impressed. It looks like we will have a wonderful year ahead.  

This term our main topic is based all around the human body. The children will be learning 

about how we see and hear, how the heart works, the circulatory system and our digestive 

system and the human life cycle. During our ‘Animals including humans’ science topic we 

learn all about the human lifecycle as well as the gestation and growth of other animals.  Later 

in this half term the children will be investigating the structure and function of the heart! 

Our science lessons will be the basis of lots of 

our writing lessons as we interlink the two areas 

of the curriculum.  Writing will also include 

taking notes, writing explanation text, 

persuasive texts, stories and poems.  

In PE we will be looking at the effect of exercise 

on our heart and lungs and how we can improve 

our fitness. We will be recording and analysing 

this in our maths. Both Year 5 classes have P.E 

on a Monday and Friday in the afternoon.  

Computing this term will including developing coding skills and learning how to manipulate 

spreadsheets. Very excitingly we will be learning Spanish this year both the language and 

learning about the culture and developing our conversational skills.  

We have launched our own ‘Autumn Bookfest’ for this term. Each child will get the 

opportunity to read a range of books. Once they have read the book, they will be given a set 

of questions on it to make sure they have understood the text. The more reading your child 

does, the better they will become in lots of areas of reading. For each book the children read 

we get to put a spine on the wall- we are hoping to get to the ceiling by Christmas! 
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Our Bookfest Books:  

 

In the reading we do in school we will be developing both speed and stamina, which is why it 

so important that they are reading regularly at home and for extended periods. It is vital that 

children are reading at least 15 minutes a day, explaining what they have read in a synopsis 

(Summary). A key focus this year will be to develop greater inference skills. 

We will be going on a trip to the Wolverhampton Art Gallery to study the human form which 

links with both our science topic and our artwork. Our artwork 

will involve drawing the human form, movement and the artist 

involved in pointillism and surrealism. 

In Mathematics this term we will be covering many topics, 

building on children's knowledge and mastery of the formal 

written methods in all four operations, shapes and their 

properties, angles, fractions, decimals and percentages. 

Knowing all times tables to 12 x 12 and corresponding facts is 

an absolute essential skill that must be mastered, and a key focus for work at home. It is very 

exciting to start a new term and we look forward to working hard and making some great 

progress together. 

 

 

Year 6 – Miss Bulkeley-Jones’ Class 

The children have made a great return to school and are being fantastic role models within 

school. Some of them are taking on various different roles within the school community and 

helping to settle in our newest members to school including teaching younger pupil’s 

various playground games.  
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Our main topic this term is World War 1 and the 

children began their exploration of the topic through 

understanding the events that led to the outbreak of 

war. They will continue their History learning by 

exploring other important events and consequences 

of the war. This will include looking at the role of 

different animals, machinery, life back home and the consequences of the war. We will 

alongside this use maps to study how Europe has changed from 1914 and how country 

boundaries change. We will focus on 2 main empires within Europe that no longer exist and 

what they were like geographically.  

 

In Science we begin our learning by exploring evolution and 

natural selection. What this means, famous Scientists, who 

have added to our understanding, and how evolution can 

be seen in both animals and plants. Our second topic will 

explore the wonder world of forces. We will as part of this 

investigate air resistance and the force of gravity.  

 

Within Art we will be using World War One 

artists and artefacts as inspiration. This will 

include looking at the artist Paul Nash and his 

paintings. We will focus on his use of line and 

colour pallet.  

 

Computing will see us using 2investigate and learning about online safety and how to email. 

We will take the opportunity to apply our e-safety and search knowledge to support our 

learning in other curriculum subjects.  

 

Within Design and Technology we will be learning about 

the Japanese art of origami and using this to make a 

Christmas themed product for an end user.  

 

Our RE learning will explore the explore the Kingdom of 

God and Justice. We will be building on our learning from previous years and applying our 

growing religious understanding.  

 



In English we will take the opportunity to use our topic as a vehicle to aid our study. We will 

be looking at a variety of different forms including poetry, flashbacks, setting descriptions 

and newspaper reports.  

 

Mathematics sees us building on our knowledge we 

have developed through our previous learning and 

taking our place value knowledge up to 10,000,000! 

We will continue to apply our knowledge to a variety 

of different contexts and continue to focus on our four 

operations (addition, subtraction, multiplication and 

division). 

 

We have launched our Autumn Bookfest titles and the children will have the opportunity to 

enjoy a variety of different texts across different genres. For each book they complete they 

will have a set of comprehension questions about it and get to add a spine to our display. 

We wonder how high it will reach by Christmas! 

 

We have exciting experiences to look forward to as well including a theatre workshop and a 

visit to RAF Cosford to bring our topic work to life.    

 

 


